3" Newsletter

January - March 2013

WASHINGTON KITEFLIERS ASSOCIATION

WKA & a nonprofit organization dedicated to helping people know how much fun it is to fly kites!
For the latest news check our website: wkaiteflyers.org
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A Call for Volunteers:

04 April 2013
Fort Lewis Kids' Festival

Noon to 5:00 PM.

(Times subject to change, but not by much.) If you can come

even for just a part of it | think you'll enjoy it.

For the last several years WKA & PCKA have helped kids le
how to build kites at the Fort. Lewis Kids' Festival. The festiy
is coming up again and is scheduled for the first Thursday i
April, on April 4. The event is held inside, usually at the Fort
Lewis skating rink. They provide the tables and chairs, we
supply the kites.

It's a lot of fun for us. The kids are wellannered, polite, and

actually stay in line patiently waiting their turn. The kites are
appreciated by the parents and we've had quite a few return
the table after having made a kite the year before.

Everyone needs a picture I.D., and the vehicle must have pr
of current registration and
insurance. If you don't already hav
access to Fort Lewis, | suggest
coming a couple of hours early to
the Main Gate ¢b, exit 120) so yol
can get the gate pass. Their proce
is a little slow and there's almost
always a crowd at the MP station.

If you are new to Kid's Kitemaking
don't panic. We can quickly teach
you how to do it.

Jerry Graham
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WKA Board Members

SsS I PresidentButch Harviston
" harviston.west@comcast.net

" Vice PresidentCasey Shearer
shear090 @comcast.net
| TreasurerMarianne Austin

quillback@juno.com

" SecretaryBonnie Ecker
whrlwind @comcast.net

Kids Kite Making During WSIKF 2013
Volunteers Needed

Due to health reasons | will not be
able to be on the beach for kids
kites this year. | will still do the
prep andPhyllis Gribbin has

agreed to take over the set up an
get everything organized on the
beach.
Phyllis is new to kids kites but |
know with her energy and dedica
tion I 6m sure
job. She will need all the help sh
can get. So, as in years past, if yeJ
have some time on Wednesday, &
Saturday please stop by and give
her a hand. This has worked well
the past and 16

Carl Williamson, Kiteman

Photo byCliff Pennell
Banners byBob Serack|%: oy

Membership Sylvia Bernauer
|| dbrnl@earthlink.net

| Education Ken Conrad
ken@greatwinds.com

" Merchant Liaison OPEN

|| Special Events Coordinators
Glenda Kleppin Jerry Graham
" gmakleppin@usa.net /
jlgrahami@usa.net

Safety ChairmanScott Slater
g r uasdkiters@wamail.net

|| Products CoordinatorRick White
ssragtop@aol.com

Youth Liaison Kristian Slater
" kslater2011@gmail.com

a\ﬁe%rﬁa@terMorrie Williams
" mmawilliams@comcast.net

| Newsletter EditarMarzlie Freeman
marzlie@centurylink.net
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WKA/Sisson Fort Worden $$$$$$$$$$$$

SChlar am Edi t o r:éngespursd te my request for submission
KITEMAKERS this comes frorifom Tinneyd
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Years ago, theilac City Windchasers had their annual
springAll City Kite Flyon the south side of Spokane, | w

still introducing my family to kite flying so talked them in*>
coming along.

It is not too early to send in a postcard, or notg,

to enter the August 2013 drawing for @@14

Fort Worden Kitemakers Conference.

We are sure it will be another great conferenge During the course of events of the day, Dad and | went g

with great kites, and always a great way to get t* into the field and put up one of those big latticework del

know fellow kite makers. * with something like nine transition streamer tails attache
the trailing edges of it, all done in rainbow with black edges.

The scholarship was [ *8"8 putfagetiar sigkp ig the Jigid, w "??%Outﬁom%“%&
Founding Fathergom Sisson who wanted assembled the kite, and let it go. After a couple minutes o

toh h . f attendindlth looking at the difference between clouds and clear sky
everyone (o have the experience of altending showing in the openings of the sail, we decided to go ba

ol

conference. The scholarship will cover to the picnic table to relax and socialize.

registration, meal and housing costs, and the *
annual conference pin. Included is some Eventually, my kite seemed to be wandering around. It
additional funds intended to go toward the cofpt wasn't acting like it was tethered anymore, so Dad and

of classes. started walking over to the stake, but didn't get that far

before we realized the line was loose. So, the walk turn

Applicant must be a current member of WKA |t into a trot, and quickly turned into a scramble to catch th
the time of the drawing and conference. One * line while it was still dragging on the ground. We missed%>
: by about five seconds, and as it dropped out of sight bev%
E?;%ﬁgrtgnﬁzﬁg dwa?too\tljvroglldnﬁ;tle Egscazzfgrence* a supermarket, | suggested we just keep walking down
. > . to recover it from wherever it landed. But then we saw t
Dinner in Long Beach, WA during WSIKF on *

kite come over the top of the building, and hover over the
Wednesday, August 21, 2013. * road in front of the market. *

We would encourage entries from members h|* We decided we would rather fish it out of a tree than die<ﬁ>

have not attended the conference before or Hav overexertion, so walked over to the parking lot to see w

not previously won a WKA scholarship to the had caught the line. When we got to the lot, there was a car

conference. dealer who had set up tents and streamers, and the sal n
were pointing and watching the big kite as it hovered ov

the busy street in front of the supermarket. The streame&

tails were just barely missing the tops of the cars passin*

on the road. We asked who had the line, while trying to

follow it visually to the anchor point, and one of the

sal esmen said, Ailt's the tran

If you have questions, please contact
Sylvia Bernauer, dbrnl@eatrthlink.net
or 425822-4605.

the line came across the parking lot, and this guy pulle

parking his tire right on it,. and went into the store. | don'

think he even knew he par d o
* enough, the back passenger tire was holding the end of

line not six inches from where it had broken.

*

To make a long story longer, | couldn't pull the line out

from under the tire, and couldn't pull the kite in, so we *

wound up getting some slack in the line, cutting it in the

slack, and walking it back to a place near the store whe#
* the wind was in shadow.

*
* o It could only happen on a Sunday *
R b el
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Travel News From Pennyd -

The winds were as strong as the sun, which made the
warm temperatures very comfortable and the kite flying

Marco Espanoza and his crew from Perico's
Restaurante and Cantina helping out. (YEA!
PERICOS!) Marco spent two days on the beach, quite

easy. Surrounded by the sparkling blue and
greens of the Caribbean Ocean on one side
and a lagoon full of kite surfers on the other
side, it felt like vacation to me! Our 4th year at
the Isla Blanca Kite Festival, Q.Roo, Mexico
proved to be even more successful then the
previous festivals. The Isla Blanca Kite
Festival was the place to be the third
weekend in February.

Our friend and co-kite flyer, Cira Caballero
Gonzales, had facebooked
is in the newspaper, Penny. 6 Ki ttee K

»5 literally, camping with friends on the spot. (I was

<ol g

| a little jealous) During the days he spoke over
the loud speaker asking beach goers to give a
donation to the La Casita Orphanage. Even with
my limited Spanish, | could hear Marcos saying,

fiNo change, only bills
" crowd entertained throughout the weekend and
helping to raise over $400, which is a lot of
dinero! The Pericos crew also provided lunch for
the kids from the orphanage who came to make
kids kites, fly our kites, and play on the soft cool
sandy beaches. Some beach going families
brought kites of their own, some made kites, and
everyone had a wonderful time. The sky was
spotted with all sorts of kites.

| spent the weekend sharing my Revolution kite,
giving some lessons, performing and having the
girls from La Casita perform butterfly dances for

festival was being promoted in the Novades Newspaper
and on a Cancun tourist blog weeks before we arrived
and the publicity did help!

Though we had fewer International kite vacation
participants this year, we had more local people attend
than ever before. Ralph Reed, from Massachusetts held
the running of the Bols both days. Some of the kids came
down the beach to tell me they had won.

With some help to hold the kids back and push the
release button, Ralph also held the kids candy drop. The
candy was sponsored by local kite flyer and makers,
Cira and her husband, Roberto Reyes Briones, who's
known as "Dr. Kite" by the locals. Dr. Kite is kept busy
by the many kite surfers. The strong winds almost assure
him repair work on the large power kites. Our friend
Gonneke helped man the free kids kite making area and
do so much more. Thank you all!

New this year, the local kite flyers held a raffle with

the audience. | had more help then | could
handle most of the time, surrounded by kids willing to
help. What more could a kite flier ask for? Special thanks
to Daniel for helping with my kite lines. He taught me
how wonderful a tiny clam shell works as a knife to cut
kite line when needed.

The organizers, Charles and Dorothy Stewart, have a
home in the area. Their goal is to grow a kite festival with
a good cause and it has done well, due to all their hard
work. They hope to have a local kite club start in the
area. It sure seems like it may be possible in the future.
We have met kite makers, power kiters, stunt kiters and
more. This year, three people came out of the audience
of fering to volunteer for

That was two fun filled days. The rest of the week we had
i t rsoou gittedrad to do some networking, which
meant checking out beach bungalows at Pirate
Morgan's. Testing to make sure the food was edible,
(Best fish taco's and guacamole on the beach | was told
(Continued on pagb)
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(Continued from pagéd) water under the entertaining guidance of the Sea Hawks
Divers Crew. We saw parts of the
Underwater Museum created by
artist Jason de Caires Taylor. Wow,
| was amazed at the 100's of people
under the ocean. Statues as a tribute
to those lost at sea and a habitat to

' marine life. | hope to get back to
s @B view more... and take a Dramamine
1 B

’ beforehand.
: | Thank you "EI Jeffe", ("The Boss")
Senior Navvaro as well as the
Colonial Hotel, in Cancun for your
sponsorship. And thank you to the
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by those eating.) Meanwhile, | met some fishermen,
who flew my Revolution kite. They hope to see us
again. Special thank you to Pirate Morgan's for the
sponsorship of a 2 night stay at the Cabana's! We
heard the winning raffle ticket holder beat feet right
over to secure their reservations. | think Pirate
Morgan's is a beautiful spot for private kite parties

and getaways.

Stewarts who work so hard to share so much!

Yeah! Pericos! We do like to thank our event sponsors,
even if eating good food with crazy fun filled waiter's and
waitress's, and a Margarita seems like little thanks. This
year, with our smaller group there, | had to meet patrons
from other groups. One large group had been coming to
Pericos every other year for 19 years! I've only been 4
years, but | will smile with fond memories and dream of
munching on Alfredo's burrito surrounded by children
and kites at the Isla Blanca Kite Festival for many years
to come. Gracias to all!

Penny Lingenfelter
Indoor/Outdoor Revolution Kite Flyer

We Photos provided by Ralph Reed
spent time snorkeling off of Isla Mujeres crystal clear
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Kite Clubs

Associated Oregon Kiters(AOK)

Contact:Deb Cooley

Email: tucoolkites@earthlink.net

PO Box 25616, Portland OR 97298

Membership includes 5 issues per year newsletter
Ben Franklin Kite Society (BFKS)

Contact Larry Zilar

509-627-67510or email: zilarim@charter.net
Lavender Winds Kite Club

Brian Bradley

email: KiteBear@aol.com

meet 2nd Sunday, noon in Long Beach, WA
Lilac City Wind Chasers (LCWC)

Contact Bill Cox

509-327-79740r

email: cxbil@aol.com

Starting in June meet fir&undayof the month in Sky Prairie

Park, W. Strong Rdust east of N Five Mile Rd, Spokane, WAmerican KitefliersAssociation (AKA)

Northwest Sport Kite League NWSKL)
Contact Bud Hayes

email: bud@thehayesplace.com Calendar at www.nwskl.ogmail: region10@aka.kite.org Regional: www.aka.kite.org

Peninsula Breeze Blenders

Contact Bill Rogers or Lisa Ryan

email: lisaryan@mail.com or billrogers@earthlink.net
Meets 2nd Wednesday every nigrftire Station Loxie EganBlvd.
Pierce County Kiteflyers Assn(PCKA)

President: Bob Wendt

Puyallup, WA 98374, 258486325 (home)
staff@pcka.infoCalendar atvww.pcka.info

Squalicum Kite Flyers (SKF)

Contact Mike Button 360337380 email: kitel02@aol.com

Fun fly every Wednesday & Sunday afternoons during daylight

savings time until sunset

Zuanich Point Park, Squalicum Harbor. Bellingham WA
Washington Kitefliers Assn.(WKA)

Contact: Rick White

email: ssragtop@aol.com

Address on back page of newsletter

Membership includes issues per year newsletter
Westport Windriders (WW)

Contact Marla Miller

253752-7051

email: kytpepl2@aol.com

meets 4th Saturday every month at Grayland Beach,
followed by potluck at Willapa Grange Hall

Whidbey Island Kite Flyers (WIKF)

Meets 3rd Saturday AprilOct at Fort Casey

contact Lisa Root 366787052 LRoot0208@aol.com
www.whidbeykiteclub.org

Contact Theresa Noreliu®Regional Director
3609041424

region10 or www.aka.kite.org

British Columbia Kitefliers Assn(BCKA)
PO Box 755

101-1001W. Broadway

Vancouver, BC Canada V6H 4E4
Membership: $20 (CDN)

Includes quarterly newsletter
www.bcka.bc.ca

Sylvia Bernauersends a photo from
ANNUAL NEW YEARS DAY
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AProtest |t
Banners in the sunshinRick White at the tablel.aunny Herriges standing by
bannersGeorgean Curranin the chair withDick Curran on the walkway.

;tf:;» Newsletter

WASHMINGTON KITEFLIERS ASSOCIATION ]

The Newsletter of the Washington Kitefliers
Association is published four times yearly.
Subscriptions are part of membership in the
WKA.

The WKA Mailing Address is:
Washington Kitefliers Association
Pacific Science Center

200 2nd Ave N
Seattle, WA 98109-4816

Marzlie Freeman
marzlie@centurylink.net

Non-solicited articles are always encouraged.
Notification is required if contribution is
submitted to any other publication. Return of
materials must be requested along with a
stamped self-addressed envelope.

Advertising rates and information sheets are
available upon request.

Accuracy of contents rests with the individual
contributor, the WKA Newsletter being held
harmless in the event of any error. The views
presented in the WKA Newsletter are not
necessarily the views of the editor, or the
Washington Kitefliers Association.

Editor:
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Notes from the Prez

Hi all,

activities and sharing with other kite flyers. It's hard for me
pick my favorite kiting activities. But if | did, | think making
kites with kids would be high on my list.

This time of year, with National Kite Month coming up in
April, we have an opportunity to share our wonderful pasti
| encourage all to find a way to participate in a National Kit
Month activity. | know lots of you do many such things
already like decorating a library with your colorful kites.
Maybe you teach a kite making class at a neighborhood
school. If you do, please register your activities the AKA. §
web page here:
http://www.nationalkitemonth.org/events/register.php

| 6ve already had an opport
lines. My pastor had a sabbatical leave coming up and he
arranged to volunteer at an orphanage in South Africa. Wk
saw a picture of The Open Arms Children's Home high on
hill top overlooking the Indian Ocean with few trees in sigh
thought what a good place to fly kites. | had made kites at
church kidsd camp in years
Steven asked me to put some kite kits together. | had kite

We all have a favorite part or segment of our shared kite cut out already so | put fifty 18 inch sled kites and flying lin
community. Some folks fly single line kites, some are into into kits. | just saw pictures of the children flying their
sport kite competitions, still others fly those quad line kites creations on that wind swept hill top. It's mind boggling to
most of the time. Then some people will do any and all typehkink of a kite | provided flying in South Africa.

of flying in a single week end. | think we all enjoy social

Butch Harviston
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